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Date:  May 20, 2025  

Subject: SB 5519 – Relating to state financial administration 
  Work Session Recommendations 

SB 5519 is the fee ratification bill for the Oregon Department of Energy (ODOE). The measure 
includes changes to fees that were administratively adopted or adjusted by rule during the 
interim and must be ratified by the Legislature during the next session per ORS 291.055.  

The measure ratifies the increase to the Large Electric Consumer Public Purpose Program 
charge to 4% for administrative costs of the program. The Department notified stakeholders of 
their intent to raise the fee and received no feedback.  

The budget bill for ODOE (SB 5518) assumes passage of SB 5519. The fee increase is anticipated 
to generate $46,550 in Other Funds revenue in the 2025-27 biennium.  

Final Subcommittee Action 

LFO recommends that SB 5519 be moved to the Ways and Means Full Committee. 

 MOTION:  I move SB 5519 to the Full Committee with a do pass recommendation.  
(vote) 

Carriers 

Full Committee: ______________________________ 

House Floor: ______________________________ 

Senate Floor: ______________________________ 


